Pacific Broadcasting of Missouri, LLC
1921 Crampton Ct.
Chesterfield, Missouri 63017-8038

August 3, 2011

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission

445 12" Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

ATTN: Media Bureau, Audio Services Division

In re: KYRK, FCC Facility #40798
Request for extension of time to operate without EAS encoder/decoder

Dear Ms. Dortch:

In accordance with Section 73.3549 of the Commission's rules, Pacific Broadcasting of
Missouri, LLC, (“Pacific”) licensee of radio station KYRK, Taft, Texas, (“Station”)
hereby makes request to operate until August 31, 2011 without the required EAS
encoder/decoder.

Pacific ordered the required equipment, with the newly mandated CAP functionality,
prior to returning to the air on July 11, 2011 and was notified at that time that the
equipment was backordered and would not be shipped until early August. Pacific
received the equipment last week (the week of August 1*') and has scheduled its
installation for the week of August 15", To insure adequate time to test and program the
encoder, Pacific requests the additional two weeks before declaring the equipment fully
operational.

If there are any questions regarding this request, please contact the undersigned at 314-
406-0601, or by e-mail to jgwithers(@earthlink.net.

Respectfully submitted,

James G. Withers, Member and Technical Manager
Pacific Broadcasting of Missouri, LLC

cc: public file




